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9 Myths and Lies of Sales and Marketing 

Steve Clark: Salespeople waste tremendous amounts of time, get beat up on calls 
and have low closing percentages because they’re not in control of the 
sale process and because they have ascribed to several common 
myths and lies of selling. 

 Hello everyone, this is Steve Clark and welcome to today’s Inner Circle 
call where we’ll be talking about the 9 lies or myths of sales and 
marketing. The first lie that is perpetuated upon salespeople is the 
age old lie or myth about 'make more calls and you’ll be successful', 
and the key to sales success is just make more calls and if what you’re 
doing doesn’t work, if you’re not achieving your goals, if you’re not 
being successful, the answer is simply make more calls.  

Now, that is a lie or a myth that has been perpetuated by clueless and 
quite frankly stupid sales managers and people who have trained 
salespeople that makes no sense when you think about it. If what 
you’re doing doesn’t already work, doing more of what doesn’t work 
is not going to miraculously make it work. All it’s going to do is make 
you fail faster, more rapidly with greater frequency if you continue to 
do the same stuff and do more of the same stuff that’s not working. So 
the whole idea of make more calls, uh, doesn’t hold any water whether 
it’s face to face calls, whether it’s on the phone calls, making more 
calls doesn’t do anything except ensure that you get more of what 
you’re getting already.  

And if what you’re getting already is not what you want to get and if 
it’s not producing success, then doing more of it is not going to make 
any difference at all. Really what needs to happen is to get more 
effective at the calls you’re making. Now, if what you’re doing works, 
by all means do more of it, but you do more of it because it works, not 
because it doesn’t work. So, the key is finding a process, finding a 
system, finding a strategy that does actually work for you and once 
you refine that strategy, once you have figured out what works by 
testing it, then it does make sense to do more of it, so just the idea of 
making more calls doesn’t make any sense at all. What - particularly in 
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the sense of cold calls, and now let me just kind of touch on that 
because that - even in this day and time, co-calling for most 
salespeople is the primary method by which they gain appointments 
or have conversations with potential buyers or prospects. So simply 
making a call, making an outbound call in an attempt to reach 
someone, whether you do it on the phone or whether you do it in 
person where you are cold soliciting, cold prospecting to folks does a 
number of things that none of which are beneficial to the sales 
professional.  

First of all, cold calling in and of itself produces tremendous prospect 
resistance. People are very resistant to any sort of cold calling. You 
think about it yourself. You’re sitting home and you get a call from a 
telemarketer while you’re in the middle of dinner or while you’re 
watching television or whatever, you get a cold call from the Police 
Benevolent Association or the March of Dimes people or whomever it 
may be, the Veterans of Vietnam or whatever group it may be 
soliciting money from you - you don’t tend to be very sympathetic or 
open to those kinds of calls. It creates a lot of resistance, just the mere 
fact of doing it. So cold calling produces great resistance on the part of 
the buyer. 

Second thing it does is when you make an outbound solicitation, it 
puts you in the position of chasing rather than attracting, and you do 
not want to ever be in the position of chasing after people, which 
comes across pretty much as a beggar. Cold prospecting, soliciting 
people unannounced, showing up unannounced, making an outbound 
call unannounced in an attempt to get to a gatekeeper to get to a 
decision maker is simply chasing people, and it is one step above 
being a beggar.  

The preferred way of doing business is to attract people to make the 
initial contact or the initial overture, where they actually reach out to 
you in some form, they either call your office, they send you an email, 
they fill out some form on your website, requesting some free 
information, but they do something in which they raise their hand as a 
show of interest in whatever it is that you have to offer. Once they 
have shown themselves and they have reached out and made the first 
initial overture to you, then it makes perfect sense for you to then 
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respond to that and follow up with that, but that is not a cold call, you 
are simply responding to something that someone did.  

Now, we’ll cover this a little bit later in one of these other myths. You 
have to be careful about how you respond, particularly in a situation 
of which you’re at—you’re being asked to—for a request for proposal 
or request for bid or something like that, you have to be careful about 
responding at all and if you are going to respond, you have to be very 
careful about how you respond and what set.  

The other thing that the cold prospecting does for you is - it’s 
exhausting. I mean there was a point in time in my career when I 
made literally fifty face to face cold calls in a day. And I would do that, 
I was in the fundraising business, I would go into schools, I would pull 
up to a school and I had six or eight teachers in that school that I 
wanted to see to talk to them about doing a fundraiser. It may be the 
course teacher, the band director, the athletic director, the science 
teacher, the foreign language teacher, the cheerleader sponsor, what  
have you, and it would mostly likely be all of those and I had a product 
I was pushing - whether it was a Valentine’s promotion or wrapping 
paper for Christmas or candy for Easter or whatever it was, I was 
there at that school to call on those six or eight teachers, that was 
pretty much my target market, in an attempt to try and get one of 
them to bite and do a fundraiser for that particular season or that 
particular theme. 

And I would call on six or eight schools in any given day and I would 
simply, like a milkman, go from school to school and I literally would 
go up and down the halls. Now you can’t do that now, this was back, 
oh... late 80’s, early 90’s, up until actually the mid - 90’s, I did it for 
eight years, but I would pull up into a school and I would park my car 
and I would get out and go in the nearest entrance, wherever... I 
parked, and since I made that route over and over again for eight 
years, I became a known entity and I could come and go into schools 
pretty much as I want. And I would walk up and down the halls, I 
would knock on the teacher’s door, who was in the middle of teaching 
class. I never got thrown out of a school. Most of the time I was 
welcomed by the teacher, I would always apologize for interrupting, 
and then I would go in and I can’t tell you how many times I went in 
and teacher was relieved to have me come in so he or she didn’t have 
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to teach class. And I would pitch them on doing my particular 
promotion—but I did that day after day, day after—you know, day 
after day, week after week, year after year for eight and a half years 
and I literally would knock at about fifty doors in schools each year. 

Now, it was successful, I did okay but I got to tell you, that was 
exhausting work. That was absolutely exhausting and I didn't make a 
whole lot of money doing it and I would come home ragged out 
everyday. That’s a heck of a way to try and get people to do business 
with you. So you want to be careful that you’re not having to do that 
and the psychological cost of doing that is huge in that it’s a real shot 
to your ego when you have to go out and knock on doors in an attempt 
to generate business.  

I don’t care how strong your ego is, there’s still a perception that you 
are somehow peddling your wares, you know, like a hooker, like 
somebody selling out of a back of a covered wagon, it’s still the same 
type of behavior and no matter what you think of yourself or how 
good you think your product or service is, there’s still a part of you 
inside that really knows that you are somewhat akin to a beggar, and 
that really doesn’t come across very well and doesn’t play out long 
term for a great career in sales. In fact, it creates a lot of burnout in 
people who do that sort of thing long term. So, the whole idea of 
making more calls—particularly making more cold calls just doesn’t 
hold water.  

And the second lie is sort of akin to the first one, which is in a—if I’d 
heard one sales manager say this, I’ve heard 50 of them say it, the over 
feign of “You just got to get in front of more people”. I had a sales 
manager tell me one time, “Steve, your problem is you’re just not 
getting in front of enough people. You need to get in front of more 
people. If you get in front of more people, you’ll make more sales” and 
that goes along with another one we’ll talk about in a minute, which is 
sales as a numbers game. But just getting in front of more people is no 
answer. If I’m a baseball player and I’m not very good at bat. If I don’t 
have the skill, if I haven’t developed the skill to where I’m very good in 
the batter’s box, it makes no sense to get up there more times if I’m 
not any good. It makes more sense to go work on my skills, spend the 
time working on my skill than it does to get up to the batter’s box and 
perform an incompetent activity over and over again. But you will 
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hear sales managers; you will hear people who coach sales people, 
um, talk about that all the time. 

So, again, sort of like the person doing more of what doesn’t work is, 
you know, it’s really nuts, it just doesn’t make any sense at all. And the 
key again is becoming more effective. So, higher frequency of 
ineffective behavior—this is a writer downer. Higher frequency of 
ineffective behavior does not equal success. I’ll say that again, higher 
frequency of ineffective behavior does not equal success. So take a 
look at what you’re doing. If it is not producing the desired behavior, 
then the thing to do is step back and figure out how to become more 
effective at that behavior or maybe even changing that behavior or 
eliminating that behavior or developing a new behavior in its place. 
And, again, if the whole thing is about just getting in front of more 
people, making more calls, not only is it exhausting it is also 
depressing. So the—that takes us to number three. 

The third lie or myth in sales and marketing is that selling is a 
numbers game, and the more presentations you make, the more sales 
you make is sort of the underlying theme there. That one is partially 
true because there is some truth in that the more presentations you 
make, the more mud you throw on the wall, the more likely some of it 
is to stick. And even if you suck at what you do, you’re going to make 
some sales even if you’re horrible at what you do. You know, even a 
broken watch is right twice a day, so even the worst salesperson, 
given enough presentations will end up selling something. You know, 
blind hog does find an acre every once in a while, so a lousy 
salesperson will sell something if they get presentations and 
obviously the more they give, the more they’re going to make but it 
may be a very small percentage of their overall behavior or overall 
number of presentations they give. So you want to be careful that you 
don’t buy into that philosophy and that you accept the fact that it’s 
just all about throwing mud on the wall. 

The key to doing that is changing the mindset from pitching product 
to really becoming a consultant and qualifying people very carefully 
and very rigidly and making sure that you’re not wasting time with 
people who are not going to buy from you or who are not highly 
qualified. The other thing this does is sort of like the first two, it does 
create some burnout, it does create a real frustration on the part of 
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the salesperson. It’s very depressing to just go out and give 
presentation after presentation. You know, even if you close one or 
two out of ten, you’re still failing 8 or 9 times out of ten. It makes more 
sense to have a better strategy in which you’re closing 8 or 9 out of 
ten and only missing 1 or 2 out of ten, that’s a whole lot more 
sustainable over time. It’s certainly, from a self-image, ego mindset 
standpoint, we feel a whole lot better about doing something like that 
than we do about only closing 1 or 2 out of ten. 

And it goes back again to this emotionally draining kind of thing. So 
selling to some extent is a numbers game. There’s a certain number of 
people that you must talk to in order to make a sale. There’s a certain 
number of direct mail pieces, for instance, that must be sent out in 
order to make one sale, but the real key is not just sending out more 
direct mail pieces but testing the direct mail pieces and tweaking it to 
find something that really does work on a small scale. And once you 
find something that works on a small scale, then you can enlarge that, 
and if you’re getting a 10% return on your direct mail and you’re 
sending it to a hundred people, then you simply ramp that up and 
send it to a thousand people and get the same 10% return, that sort of 
thing makes sense. But you don’t just send out more things or make 
more phone calls until you’ve proven something actually is working 
for you. 

Now, number four is a huge one here, which is the “customer is 
always right”. Now, we’ve heard that a lot of us feel like that. A lot of 
us feel that the customer is always right. And what I would submit to 
you is that the customer’s not always right, in fact, the customer’s 
seldom right. The customer, quite frankly, is hardly ever right because 
the customer doesn’t know what they want; they don’t know what 
they need and if we allow the customer, if we subscribe to this idea 
that the customer is always right, then what we’re going to do is  
relinquish control of the sales process to the customer. And we’re 
going to allow the customer to dictate the terms of engagement. We’re 
going to allow them to set the agenda. We’re going to allow them to 
control what happens during the conversation. They’re going to direct 
the conversation to the point where they’re the one asking questions 
and they are going to pick our brain and pick our pocket for 
information and they’re going to gather all this information without 
divulging much of anything at all. So the salesperson who thinks the 
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customer is always right and falls into what I call the accommodating 
trap, where the salesperson feels like that they must be 
accommodating and they must be pleasing and they must do what it is 
the prospect or buyer would like for them to do and jump through the 
hoops in order to have the prospect like them. Someone who is in that 
mindset gets their pocket picked on a regular basis so if you’re going 
to be successful, you must accept that you need to be in control. He 
who is in control dictates the outcome of the process. 

So if you relinquish control and you give up control, then you will not 
be the one who is dictating the outcome and you will not get the 
desired result which you want. What you will fall into is this trap of 
basically being subservient and being the one who responds to the 
whims and wishes of the prospect. So you’ve got to get it through your 
head that selling is a battle. It is a psychological battle between buyer 
and seller and go into the whole engagement with the idea that you 
need to be engaged, you need to be fortified, you need to be armed to 
the teeth to go into doing psychological battle with this other person, 
to the point where you manipulate them to get them to do what you 
want them to do. If you have a problem with psychological 
manipulation and getting people to do what you want them to do, 
then you’re in the wrong business. If somehow you think that’s wrong, 
then your income is going to suffer mightily and you will be one of the 
mediocre majority in sales who never makes a whole lot of money. It 
really is a psychological battle, so you have to accept that and fortify 
yourself and go to work on developing the skills that will allow you to 
be the winner.  

The other thing that does is once you accept that mindset, it will 
prevent you from being subservient, and buyers treat salespeople as 
subservient, second class citizens. So if you relinquish control, you’re 
going to be treated as a second class citizen and you’re going to get 
what you deserve. So again, that’s another reason that you want to be 
in control and you want to get over this whole idea that they buyer’s 
always right, is to keep from being treated like these second class 
citizens. This attitude will also make you like a puppet on a string. The 
buyers say dance and you’ll say, “How high?” and they’ll ask you for 
prices and for quotes and for all kinds of information and if you’re not 
careful, you will fall right into that trap of giving them all these 
information and you’ll get little or nothing in return. Probably  the two 
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biggest things that this does from a practical standpoint is first of all, it 
wastes an awful lot of your time. If you’re being a dispenser of 
information and you’re being accommodating to the buyer and letting 
them control the process, you’re wasting an awful lot of time that’s 
never going to result in a sale.  

And it does play into becoming a volunteer victim. You will become 
victimized. But there are no victims, they’re just willing volunteers, so 
it puts you in that situation where you are willingly volunteering 
yourself to be victimized at the hands of the buyer. So you want to get 
over this whole idea that the buyer is right. You’re the one in control. 
When you go to see the doctor, the doctor’s in control, not the patient. 
When you go in on a sales call, you’re the one in control, not the buyer 
and quite frankly, it’s an honor for the buyer to be able to do business 
with you. The way I consider it is the buyer is lucky to have me as a 
salesperson, not the other way around.  

Now, number 5 is something along the lines of... you have to pay your 
dues, but in two, three years you’ll have enough customers who will 
give you enough referrals that you won’t ever have to prospect again. 
Now that’s wishful thinking. I mean there are two things wrong with 
that, the first part and the second part. The first part, what’s wrong 
with it is that it suggests that for a period of time you have to do grunt 
work and you have to beat your brains out and cold call and do 
whatever it is that you need to do in order to get business, and that if 
you do enough of that, you earn your stripes and at some point 
graduate from having to do that into just sitting back and waiting for 
the referrals to roll in. 

And, you know that’s wishful thinking as well. It doesn’t really matter 
who you are and what you do, you’re never going to graduate from 
having to look for new business. You’re never going to graduate from 
marketing. And you might as well accept the fact that as long as you’re 
in business you’re going to have to market, and if you accept that, then 
you accept that you need to go to work on it, you will get good at 
marketing early on. Now, most of you on this call work - not 
everybody, but most of you work for someone else. Most of you do not 
control the company’s marketing budget. However, you do control 
your own personal marketing budget, and as a sales professional, if 
you’re going to escape this whole idea of constantly looking for new 
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business—or not escape it if you’re going to be successful in the 
pursuit of acquiring new customers, clients or patients on an ongoing 
basis, you must commit and accept the fact that you have to get good 
at marketing.  

If you do not get good at marketing that results in attracting clients to 
you, then the only other alternative you have is pursuing and chasing 
after new business. We’ve already covered why that is not a good 
strategy. So even if you get good at referrals, I know very few people 
who generate more than 50% of their business from direct referrals. I 
would challenge each one of you to look at how you acquire new 
customers, and I daresay there’s probably no one on this call that 
generates more than 50% of their income from direct referrals. 

Now you can work on getting more referrals, and you should have a 
referral marketing process and you should spend a lot of time, energy 
and money putting a good referral process together, because it can be 
your single biggest source of generating new business. But the truth of 
the matter is, it’s probably never going to be to the point where that’s 
the only thing you need to do. You will still need to do other things in 
addition to that, even when you get that one right. So it’s 
rationalization on the part of the salesperson to think that, you know, 
I’ll gut it out for two or three years, I’ll build a book a business, then 
I’ll have a whole bunch of clients and then I won’t have to worry about 
it anymore, or I can sit back and these people will refer to me and 
money will just roll in and life will be easy - not going to happen.  

And those of you who have been around a while know exactly that 
that’s not going to happen. So you must learn to become a master 
marketer and you must accept the fact that you’re never going to 
graduate from having to look for new business. I’ve been doing this 30 
years, I’ve not graduated from having to look for new business. On a 
daily basis, I am having conversations with people almost every day of 
the week about new business, about becoming a customer. I am 
selling, even at my advanced level that I’m at right now, there’s hardly 
a day goes by that I’m not having a conversation with someone in 
which I am trying to sell them on my services. 

Number six. This is the old Norman Vincent Peale thing, about 
persistence and never giving up. The truth of the matter is, there are 
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plenty of places where you should quit and give up on buyers. Most 
sales people get a prospect and will hover over that prospect and they 
will somehow engage in that prospect, maybe to the point of even 
giving them a presentation and then the prospect, for whatever 
reason, doesn’t buy and the sales person has been trained, coached 
and taught by stupid sales managers that say, “You need to call on 
somebody 5 to 7 times before they’re going to buy from you” and the 
salesperson buys into that and they make endless calls and they chase 
after somebody and chase after somebody and chase after somebody 
and until finally one day they realize that dog ain’t going to hunt. 

And when I was in the life insurance business, I had a sales manager 
who referred to people that were never going to buy, that you kept 
chasing after and playing like a mother hen to, he called those china 
eggs. Now think about that for a second. If you take a porcelain egg 
and you have a hen sit on it, how long does that hen have to sit on that 
porcelain egg before that egg hatches? Never going to happen, not 
going to happen. So in the life insurance business, we call those 
prospects who were not going to buy, that people chased after 
endlessly, we called those china eggs. So what you must do is you 
must realize and not have happy ears and not rationalize and not 
pretend and not make things something they’re not, you must come to 
the quick and swift and early acceptance about when someone’s not 
going to buy. That means early in the process, like on the first 
conversation, you’re looking for all the red flags and all the things that 
might prevent them from buying or might be indicators they’re not 
going to buy. Truth of the matter is, most of the people you talk to 
initially, your first conversation with them, most of the people you 
have an initial conversation with are not going to buy from you.  

In your marketplace, there are no more than 4, 5, 6, 7% of the people 
who may need what you have that are willing to buy today. In order 
for them to buy they must A, have a problem, B, recognize they have a 
problem, C, have a commitment to want to do something about it, D, 
be willing to invest the money necessary to solve the problem, E, be 
willing to take action right now, and if you’re in a B to B sales 
environment, you must also be in front of the decision maker who can 
make that financial decision.  



12 

 

Now if you take all those attributes right there and you check off those 
as you go down the list, you may well be in front of someone who 
needs what you have, but they may not have the urgency or the desire 
or the commitment or be willing to invest the money financially in 
order to go any further. Just because they need what you have does 
not make them a qualified prospect. And no amount of convincing, 
persuading is going to make a non-qualified buyer into a qualified 
buyer. So, if you chase after those people, not only does it waste time, 
create a lot of frustration and aggravate you, it keeps you from 
spending quality time, dealing with a good, qualified business and 
what you must learn to do is you must learn to disqualify fast and 
early and sift and sort through people quickly.  

And the mindset that will allow you to do that is at every step of the 
way, to look for reasons to disqualify people and give people every 
opportunity to disqualify themselves. And one of the terms that I’ve 
heard Dan Kennedy use in this vein is what he calls “Creating barriers 
to entry” in order for people to become your client. What that means 
is you make the prospect and the very initial conversation, if there is 
going to be any follow up conversation, you make the prospect jump 
through some hoops. Now, in our particular sales process, one of the 
tools that we use to do that is have the buyer complete what’s called 
an uncovery worksheet. 

Before I will have a conversation with anyone, they must complete an 
uncovery worksheet. We have an initial conversation, I determine 
whether or not I want to have a conversation with them, and if so I say 
to them, “Before we can have an in-depth conversation, before I can 
come see you, before we can do anything else, I need for you to fill 
out...” and I tell them, I use the terms “A short questionnaire, and I 
need you to fax it back to me and that will give me some insight into 
what’s going on in your business, I can study that so that when I see 
you next or I talk with you next, I will have a much better 
understanding of what’s going on in your business”.  

Yesterday I had someone email me and say that she and her partner 
had a conversation about engaging me in some consultant work, and 
she wanted to know if I would be willing to come meet with her and 
her partner and do an initial consultation with them to determine 
whether or not they would want to hire me as a consultant. I emailed 
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her back and I said, “You know, thanks for the interest, let me explain 
to you kind of how things work in my world. “ and I explained to her 
in that email that if they wanted to have a conversation with me, they 
needed to complete my extreme consulting diagnosis, which is a 15-
page document, which would take them a couple of hours to fill out,  
and would help them gain insight and do things in their business that 
they had no clue what was going on.  

And that in so doing it would be a very valuable process for them to 
engage in because I would ask them some questions that no one’s ever 
asked them before and that if she wanted to do that, I would be glad to 
send it to her and then she would complete it and fax it back to me at 
which time I would review it and set up a time to go over it with them 
to determine whether or not I could be of service to them. And by the 
way, my fee for doing that is $495.00. So what I’m getting them to do 
is I’m getting them to fill out all the family history just like a doctor’s 
office would do prior to the visit. Prior to the first visit they’re going to 
complete a whole family inventory.  

But I’m not doing it for free. Not only am I getting them to jump 
through hoops, I’m not even going on the sales call. I’m not even going 
to have a call with them until they complete it. And by the way, I’m 
charging a $495.00 worth. So, literally, I’m getting paid to do a sales 
call. Whether they ever become a client or not, the initial sales call is 
resulting at $495.00. Now if they don’t complete that, then that’s fine, I 
just disqualify them, it’s not somebody I would want to talk with 
anyway, and if I agreed to go see them without them showing that 
they had a commitment to me to engage in that process and spend a 
little bit of their own time upfront to do that, then I would rather 
know that upfront so that I don’t waste my time going to see them.  

Now I used to go see anybody who would be willing to see me. I don’t 
do that anymore. I place a real value on what’s going on. Makes a huge 
difference in selling in about 9 times out of 10 when somebody goes 
through that process, they actually end up buying. So number 6, about 
not giving up, is just, you know, just doesn’t hold water. 

Number 7, you need to call on a prospect 5 to 7 times before they’re 
going to buy from you. And I think we’ve already kind of touched on 
that one a little bit, but truth of the matter is, if you’re not successful 
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the first time you try and close somebody, what’s going to change if 
you call on them 5 or 6 or 7 times? You know, every time you call on 
somebody, the percentage chance of you closing them is 50/50. So the 
first time you try to close, you got a 50/50 chance, you either close or 
you don’t close, it’s 50/50 chance.  Well, if you don’t close on the first 
time that you’re in front of them, in which closing is the right thing to 
do—now, you may not close on the first initial conversation because 
there’s some other things that need to take place, but at the first 
closing opportunity, whenever that may be, if you miss it, and you get 
a stall or put off or think it over, or something other than a check or 
purchase order or credit card or signed contract or whatever it looks 
like in your business, if you don’t get that at the first closing 
opportunity, then you’ve just lost your 50% chance.  

Now the next time you go back, you’re working off a 50% of the 50% 
that is still available, so you still got a 50/50 chance, but it’s only 
50/50 of the original 50, so now you’re down to 25%. And then the 
third time, it’s 50% of the 25%, and the fourth time it’s 50% of the 12 
and a half percent, so after 5 or 6 tries, you’re down in the single digits 
of where your probability of closing is. So every subsequent close that 
you try to do, every subsequent closing appointment you have with 
somebody, your odds are cut in half. So your best shot is when it’s 
time to pull the trigger and it’s time to close at the appropriate time, 
you need to be really good at closing so that you get a high percentage 
of those people, so that you’re not going back. Now, don’t 
misunderstand that sometimes you have to have 2 or 3 visits with 
someone before it’s the appropriate time to close. That is why it’s 
important to have them do something upfront that shows how 
committed they are before you invest an awful lot of time with them. 
So you want to be real careful about that and again, if you don’t get 
them the first time or you go back the second time, you go back the 
third time, you go back the fourth time, you go back the fifth time, you 
really have truly turned into a beggar at that point. And obviously had 
waste an awful lot of time and keeps you from working with real 
prospects.  

That’s number seven, number eight. You must educate your buyers 
about your products and services by giving them presentations. Well, 
your job is not to educate people. The rule is—and this is another 
writer down, sell the prospect, educate the client. Clients do not need 
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or deserve education. Again, dumb sales managers, dumb big 
companies, dumb sales trainers, dumb salespeople think that giving 
presentations is the key to success and sales. Truth of the matter is 
presentations are only weighted about 5% of the whole hundred 
percent of success on the sales call. The presentation is the least 
important part of the sales process. It’s the last thing that’s done but 
it’s the least important, and if you’ve done everything right up until 
then, truth of the matter is you don’t need to give a presentation.  

The best presentation you’ll ever give is the one they’ll never see, 
meaning you never have to give it. So, the only ones who get paid to 
do education in this country are school teachers, and you guys aren’t 
in the teaching business so be careful that you don’t spend an awful 
lot of time education people with the misconception that the more you 
tell them about what it is you know, the more impressed they’re going 
to be with you and the more impressed they are with you, the more 
they’re going to buy. Truth is, the more you tell them, the least likely 
they are to buy. Now I’d like to say that one again, the more you tell 
people about what you do, the least likely they are to buy. So that 
again wastes a lot of time, it waste yours, it waste your company’s, I’ve 
got a client I’m coaching right now, he made a sales call with 
somebody, he brought and this person does science and so forth and 
so on, they brought  the graphics artist in who has won 8 state awards 
for design work and design industry, so he brought this graphics 
person in from the office, he and the graphics person went to visit the 
prospect. Long story short, he didn’t get the business. The buyer 
ended up shopping their proposal or their concept and wasted his 
time, wasted the graphic artist’s time, wasted the company time, the 
graphic artist is on a salary, so the three hours it took them to go 
onsite and visit and talk to this guy was three hours of time that the 
owner had to pay thee graphics artist and it was a complete waste of 
time so they were there, spouting off all this great stuff about what 
they did as a company, did not result in a sale, so stay away from 
doing that sort of stuff. 

Also, it goes back—when you’re giving presentations, it goes back and 
putting the buyer in control and it’s sort of like what I call pitch and 
pray. You just give a presentation and hope for the best, and that’s not 
a very good strategy. So, your goal is to sell people, it is not to educate 
people and the less you talk about what you do and how you do it, the 
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better. Now once they become a client and have given you money, 
then they can find out all the details about what you do and it’s 
perfectly acceptable at that time to spend a significant amount of time 
educating them on what it is they just bought. But the education 
comes after they buy, not before.  

Number nine, the ninth lie of sales and marketing is you can’t charge 
premium prices for a commodity product. Now that’s just pure BS, 
that’s all that is. Every one of you sells a commodity, and none of you 
have an exclusive on what you do. Each one of you have competitors 
that sell the same or a similar thing that you do, so similar in fact that 
you can’t tell the difference between your competitors and yours, 
certainly if you're prospect - so we’re all in the commodity business.  

There are over 800 sales trainers in the United States. Sales training is 
a commodity. So how come I can charge a whole lot more than most of 
the rest of them, because we’re still a commodity? The difference is, 
the rule difference is in how I position myself and what the offering is 
and how I create my own unique selling proposition and how I go 
about crafting a message that basically resonates with people. So, if 
you’re getting a lot of push back on prices, if your prospects are giving 
you a lot of pushback on price and the conversation gets down to the 
decision of being made on price, just realize that when the 
conversation revolves around product and price, your buyer is trying 
to figure out why they should choose you over somebody else and the 
only differentiation they can come up with is trying to find out about 
your product and trying to figure out what your price points are.  

If that is where you have arrived and the conversation is around 
product and price and there’s questions - they’re questions to you are 
about product and price, then realize you’ve done nothing up until 
that point to differentiate yourself from all the other competitors of 
yours they may have talked with. Now, if you start the process off by 
doing something like this uncovery worksheet, I can promise you, you 
have nobody in your business that’s doing that, particularly if you 
charge them up front a consulting fee before you ever agree to meet 
with them. That they pay you money before the first face to face visit. 

 A small amount of money, I promise you if you do that, you have 
nobody in your industry, nobody, that’s charging for a sales call or an 
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appointment. That right there, ladies and gentlemen, will differentiate 
you. It will certainly send a message to them that A, you’re in high 
demand, B, you don’t need their business, C, you have something to 
offer that people are standing in line for, D, you’re not like everybody 
else. So, you change your sales process. If you read one of my recent 
emails, if you haven’t, you go back and look at my blog, it’s on the New 
School Selling blog at www.new school selling.com and you go to the 
blog and read one of the most recent blog post, it says the system is 
the sale. People are not buying your products and services, they’re 
buying your methodology, the system that you use.  

And the way that you can differentiate yourself, the best way that you 
can do that since you don’t have a unique product or service, the best 
way you can differentiate yourself is the process you use for your 
sales and marketing. Now, the fact of the matter is, there are 
companies and individuals who have figured out how to charge 
premium prices for commodities and you’d need to look no further 
than your nearest Starbucks to see that. 

You would be hard pressed to find another product on the planet that 
is more of a commodity than coffee. And Starbucks sells a 25 cent cup 
of coffee for four bucks. You can go to the convenience store and you 
could get that same coffee for 99 cents. Now that’s still a pretty good 
markup for the convenience store, but you can go get a cup of Joe at 
the local convenience store for 99 cents. That same cup of coffee at 
Starbucks is going to cost you 3 or 4 bucks, and yet, every Starbucks 
seems to do well. And they’re everywhere.  

McDonald’s is another one. They are in the commodity business, yet 
they dominate that business. And it’s not because they got the best 
hamburger. They had the most consistently mediocre hamburger in 
the world. McDonald’s is not about the hamburger, it’s about the 
place. They have differentiated themselves as the place to be. And 
Microsoft has done it in the technology business. Apple has done it. I 
mean, come on, the IPad is more expensive than any tablet out there. 
There are more IPads sold than every other tablet put together, and 
they’re the most expensive one out there. Well why is that?  

I mean a Kindle Fire is very similar and there are some other pads, 
other tablets out there that are very similar, but yet the IPad outsells 
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all of them put together, at the premium price by the way. So, you can 
charge premium prices for what you do. When you get your 
messaging right and you are able to communicate to your buyers why 
they should pay more. Buyers are willing to pay more if there is a 
differentiation, and that differentiation is your responsibility to 
communicate. And in a face to face selling environment, the biggest 
differentiator and the greatest asset you have is yourself. Are you the 
differentiator?  

Do you project yourself, do you carry yourself, do you have the 
charisma, do you have the savoir- faire? Do you have all of those kinds 
of things personality wise that would demonstrate that you’re the one 
they should do business with, or do you appear to be another sales 
person? Because if you appear to be another sales person, it’s over. 
The last thing you ever want to do is appear as though you are a sales 
person. Alright, so those are your nine myths or nine lies of sales and 
marketing. So, I’m going to open this up for a few minutes here, I’m 
going to put everybody on interactive here, that’s—I don’t see any 
hands raised. If you do have a question, press Star 2 and we’ll bring 
you into the conversation or a comment, but while I’m waiting on that, 
I’m going to go ahead and open up the mic, so everybody’s mic will be 
hot so realize anything going on around you is going to be heard, so 
we are now open. Everybody’s open.  

Hello everyone this is Steve and this next segment that you’ll be 
listening to is live Q and A where everyone was un-muted and 
unfortunately, because of that, either through someone being on a cell 
phone with a poor connection or whatever, the quality is not to my 
liking, but I felt like the content was such that you would still get value 
from listening to this interchange for about 15 minutes, so my 
apologies for the poor quality, but I think you will get benefit and 
hopefully enjoy what you’re about to hear. I’ll take questions, I’ll take 
comments from anybody about anything that we said here today. 

Jeff: Hey Steve, Jeff here. 

Steve Clark: Hey Jeff. 

Jeff: How you doing today?  

Steve Clark: Good. 
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Jeff: Steve, with reference to, you know, trying to say—telling the customer 
either give me something in writing, tell me what your response is, 
many the times it’s, you know, products and dealers, I feel that I deal 
with, it’s a, “Hey, give me an estimate! I want to get a quote on it, I’m 
only in town today” or “We had a problem last night, we need to get 
somebody over here right away” so the application that’s your—
you’re coming across really doesn’t work in many situations, it’s nice 
that it’s—well if a job in a big—but so, I think that, you know, 
addressing it from a shorter term scenario, you know, is my question 
you can’t do it the way you’re saying it, so what’s the alternative? 

Steve Clark: Well, I think the first thing is you never want to be available 
immediately to go see somebody. And if I... 

Jeff: Uh, no, we should—hey, you know, it’s... 

Steve Clark: it’s a positioning statement, and you know, if you are available, if you 
can drop everything you’re doing and go see somebody, that sends a 
message to people that you are immediately available and that you’re 
willing to stop anything you’re doing and go see them. Now I challenge 
you to call the orthopedic surgeon and try to get in tomorrow. Uh... 

Jeff: Well the orthopedic surgeon called me and said, “Hey, my house was 
broken into last night and I’ll be home tomorrow morning between 8 
and 10, are you available?” I’m going to be available. 

Steve Clark: Okay, well that becomes your choice that you make to be able to do 
that, uh, if you had 37 other people that you had appointments with 
that had already paid you money then that would be a different 
situation, you would respond differently.  

Jeff: Sure. 

Steve Clark: The issue, Jeff, the real issue here is that you don’t have enough in the 
pipeline to tell these people to get lost or to tell these people, “I can’t 
do it tomorrow, and if I do come out, it’s going to be a $75 service 
charge just for me to send somebody out there”. If I called the frickin’ 
plumber today and tell him I got shit boiling up out of the commode 
and I need him over here today, he’s going to say to me - either he can 
make it or he can’t make it. If he says to me I can make it, he’s going to 
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charge me a service charge when he comes out to even take a look at 
my toilet. Is he not? 

Jeff: Yes. 

Steve Clark: Okay. 

Jeff: Yes he is, and if I send a service back out because something’s broken, 
they’re going to pay for the service call for me to tell them what’s 
broken, not whether I fix it or... 

Steve Clark: If I send a guy out here, if I send somebody out here to talk with me, in 
that vein they’re going to do the same thing - my point is, you want to 
get there. I know you’re not there, that’s not done in your industry, 
and it’s a hard pill to swallow that you should be doing that, but you 
can—I mean, the choice is—here’s the question I would have: are you 
happy with the results you’re currently getting from your process? 

Jeff: Yes. 

Steve Clark: Okay, then keep... 

Jeff: Yes. 

Steve Clark: Keep doing what you’re doing. 

Jeff: Yup. And, you know, to go back to that, it’s—somebody wants to see 
you and I can’t—I’m not going to jump now and I’m available at 10 
o’clock this morning or I could be available at 4 o’clock this afternoon, 
which is your choice customer? 

Steve Clark: You know, in a... 

Jeff: Even though the alternative... 

Steve Clark: Well, then again... 

Jeff: Changes. 

Steve Clark: You’re letting them control when the appointment’s going to take 
place, and I promise you, everything else in there, they’re going to 
dictate the terms of engagement. 
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Jeff: Well I think when you’re dealing with people getting bids, proposals, 
competitive quotes on stuff, you have to do some way of 
differentiating yourself but not giving away the information, you 
know, how much, what’s the price? Well, my price is—if it’s price only 
then deal with somebody else, if it’s... 

Steve Clark: Right, alright here... 

Jeff: If you want a good price... 

Steve Clark: here’s the real question: the number of those calls that your guys go 
out on, what is the closing percentage? 

Jeff: In ours, about 50%. 

Steve Clark: Okay, so half the time it doesn’t work. 

Jeff: Right. 

Steve Clark: Okay. So you have to ask yourself, are you willing to accept that 50% 
of the time it doesn’t work? And can there be an improvement to the 
process? And you got a lot of room if it only works 50% of the time, 
that means there’s a lot of potential for it to improve. What if you 
could improve it to 70% by making some tweaks and doing some 
things different? Taking the concept and molding them to make them 
work. In your particular situation, what if you could do that and 
increase it 20%-- get 20% of the 50 you leave on the table? 

Jeff: That would be great!  

Steve Clark: Okay. 

Jeff: You know, substan... 

Steve Clark: Yeah, I think there’s certainly the potential to do that. Now if you were 
closing 80%, you know, then I would say don’t screw with it. But 50%, 
you got something to work with. Um, and I think, you know, there’s 
some folks on this call that will tell you that they’ve done exactly what 
we’re advocating and they don’t go on a sales call unless they get paid 
to go, and these are people in tech—I got, you know, I think of—on 
here, Rick Stevens, Rick, you want to address that? You’re in the 
electrical surge suppression municipality type of business dealing 
with gulf power, dealing with a bunch of big players and stuff that are 
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used to having salespeople jump through hoops? You want to address 
what Jeff has just said? 

Rick Stevens: Certainly, I’d be happy to. The previous history would be that if I got a 
phone call from Jacksonville Florida and I’m in Fort Walton Beach or 
Destin, Florida and they would call and say, “Hey, I’ve got a job I’d like 
to talk to you about, etcetera” I would jump in the car and drive 350 
miles one way to go get in front of that customer and I have done that 
for years, with a closing rate that was below 50% and so I would 
literally – run the wheels off my car, losing time with family, losing 
money, hand over freaking fist and uh, Steve, one time I'm on one of 
my trips and Steve says, ”What are you doing?” I told him I was on one 
of my trips. He says “Do you have a hundred dollar bill in your 
wallet?” and I’m like, “Uh, no” and he goes, “Just imagine you have a 
hundred dollar bill in your wallet, I’m like, "ok" . Now just take it out 
and light it on fire” I’m like, “What?” and he says, “that’s just in fact 
what the hell you’re doing” You’re just burning up money doing this 
stuff, and it kind of basically ruined my trip, cause the rest of my trip 
all I could envision was setting a hundred dollar bill on fire, and so I 
made the trip, did not make the sale, came back, and that was pretty 
much the last time I did that.  

Now I charge anywhere from $200 to $2,000 before I go out, and then 
I will tell the potential customer that I will apply that charge, that 
money, to their first order within 30, 60 or 90 days, depending upon 
how fast that their order could possibly come in, and since nothing I 
do is going to be less than $2,000 anyway, I know it’s a safe number to 
use and I’ve stopped a lot of the tire kickers, because now if the guy 
says  and again, I had—another guy in Jacksonville actually call me, 
wanted me to come look at something with the municipality there and 
I told him I needed $2,000 up front, PO, credit card, whatever, and he 
goes, “I don’t have the authority to spend $2,000”... then what the heck 
are you even calling me for? So this is the kind of stuff I was stupid 
and would run out there and jump when the customer said jump, I 
said how high. And now I say—when they say jump, I say pay me.  

Steve Clark: So I think Jeff, in your case, that thing about going to see somebody, I’ll 
be glad to send somebody out there and here’s what we’ll do. I’ll send 
somebody out there, they’ll take a look at it, and there’s a fee to do 
that and when we—when we fix whatever it is that you’re looking at 
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or when we install whatever, that goes against the installation of, you 
know, our security system in your home. So no... 

Jeff: Sure, sure. 

Steve Clark:  No tight deal. I think you can do that, I think you have to be careful 
with your mindset about ‘We can’t do that’. And I think that’s the big 
obstacle in your own mind is we’ve never done that and I’ve been 
doing this for 30 years and it’s never been done and I can’t quite wrap 
my head around that but I will tell you, there is opportunity there, you 
are leaving money on the table by not doing something like that or at 
least applying some of that in what you’re doing.  

Jeff: Yeah, I knew, I think there’s difference in—if you’re doing a design, 
which we charge for, as opposed to, you know, the same thing, the 
plumber comes to your house, but you say, “Well I’m putting an 
addition on the back, give me a quote for putting a toilet on the back 
room”. That’s a difference of the toilet’s overflowing, where... 

Steve Clark: Well, you’re guy’s going to go out there to look around and had to do 
some sort of diagnostic is he not? 

Jeff: It would have—a sales estimate or whichever, yes, they have to do 
that. 

Steve Clark: It’s a sales effort he’s going to have to go out there and spend time to 
look around the house and decide what’s needed where and there’s 
some sort of diagram or something to how your process works, he’s 
going to do that for the customer, right? 

Jeff: Yes. 

Steve Clark: Now does he furnish the customer with that? As a written document 
of an estimate? 

Jeff:  A quote, not a diagram, just a dollar figure of here’s what it’ll cost you 
to have the system installed in a verbal of—here’s the design, I’m 
telling you what we’re going to do, but I’m not giving you a design 
cause I’m not going to have you shop the design to somebody else. 

Steve Clark: Alright, but he gives something of value to the customer, right? 

Jeff: Yes. 



24 

 

Steve Clark: Okay, then why not charge the customer for something of value? 
You’re offering something of value. If someone’s not willing to pay you 
a small fee for that and the dollar amount’s not the big deal. The issue 
is, are these people being real? Are these prospects being real with 
you, or are they simply shopping you? Do they have any value in what 
it is you’re doing? Now the problem with that... 

Participant 1: Steve? 

Steve Clark: If they’re calling you, if there’s an inbound call that they generated, 
you’ve not generated the lead they've simply called you, that is not 
necessarily a good thing cause they’re going through the phone book 
or Googling and they’re calling everybody. 

Jeff: Right. 

Participant 1: Steve? 

Steve Clark: Yes? 

Participant 1: May I intercede there for just a moment? 

Steve Clark: Sure. 

Participant 1: Um, Jeff you’re doing a home security systems? 

Jeff: Yes. 

Participant 1: Okay. Um, personally I have been—I’m sorry? 

Jeff: Commercial and residential, yes. 

Participant 1: Okay. Having purchased a home security system myself years ago, you 
know, so I have a little bit of inside knowledge of this, I did call 
everybody in the phone book asked them to send somebody out so I 
could get an apples to apples comparison for myself, and everybody 
came out, drew up the thing, made their pitch to me and I picked the 
one that I liked the best. But the other guys all wasted their time. A 
half-dozen guys came out, I spent basically a week during the analysis, 
you know, have them come out and etcetera, all the appointments, 
etcetera, and, you know, six companies came out, one got the job the 
rest  of them wasted their time.  
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None of them differentiated themselves from the others, and if 
anybody had really come out and been able to show me a difference, 
that would have made a difference. The professionalism of them 
would have made a big difference to me as well. How the guy that 
came out,  how he presented himself. Had they come on the phone as 
it looks, um, you know, we’re—again, the confidence factor of saying, 
“Look, you know, we charge to do this design work” you know, that 
would have set them aside, that would have said, hmm, well, these 
guys must be the pros. Particularly based on look we're going to 
charge to come out and do the survey and the trouble what your 
needs are, well we’re going to apply that to your stuff, the stuff you’re 
going to buy from us, that would have set them aside for me, that 
would have been more or less the, they’re just—everybody was 
willing to jump up and run over to my house cause I called. 

Jeff: Yes, well... 

Steve Clark: Well I think Jeff... 

Jeff: Would you spend a hundred dollars if the guy said its a hundred bucks 
for me to come out and do the design? Or, that—yes it set them apart, 
while everybody else is doing it for free, would you have taken that 
guy up on his hundred bucks? 

Participant 1: As long as he told me he would have applied it to my purchase, as long 
as that purchase is within 30 days or something, when the other 
wasn’t just pissing my money away.  

Steve Clark: Well I... 

Jeff: Sure, okay. 

Participant 1: Because yes, it would have meant that this guy’s a professional. I deal 
with engineers on a daily basis, and I have not found an engineer yet 
that will do a design for the electrical system of a building without 
charging for it. 

Jeff: Yeah, you know. 

Steve Clark: One of the things, Jeff, you might start doing is repositioning yourself 
that you’re not going out to give a quote, but when somebody asks for 
that, you pivot on that and say to them, “Well let me—you know, most 
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people called here and they asked for a quote. Well there are a lot of 
companies in town, so they just send some salesperson out to give you 
a quote, and, you know, there are a bunch of those, you probably have 
either called some of those or going to call some of those, there are 
plenty of folks that will do that, will send a salesperson out, so let me 
ask you this: Were you looking for somebody to send the salesperson 
out, or you looking for somebody to send a consultant out to do a 
thorough analysis of your home and determine what your needs are? 
Which one of those are you hoping that I might send out for you, a 
sales person or a consultant that would... 

Jeff: Sure. 

Steve Clark: That would go through everything and give you a written analysis of 
what’s needed, so, Mr. Prospect, which one of those are you looking 
for?” And they’re going to say--  well, are they going to say 
salesperson?  

Jeff: Uh-hum, right—no, the only one [Inaudible]  

Steve Clark: Okay, alright, I can send one of my consultants out, here’s what he’ll 
do. He will come out and he will spend adequate time, he will ask you 
a lot of questions, and he’s going to actually draw out a diagram for 
you, and he’s going to explain to you exactly what’s needed. And he’s 
going  to give you that summary, that—and you make a name for it, 
you make up your own exclusive name that no one else can use, they 
can’t Google it or anything else, and you call it like I call mine, “The 
Extreme Consulting Diagnosis”. We’re going to do—and you call it a 
diagnosis if you want to, something, something, something diagnosis, 
that is a written report that we’re going to give you. Now for me to 
send my consultant out and to draw that up for you, there is a fee for 
that, which is X amount and should you proceed with having us 
implement the recommendations that are made in this diagnosis, that 
will go against the investment you made in the security system. 

Jeff: Uh, yeah... 

Steve Clark: If you get good at that language, you can sell, that will sell. 

Jeff: Right. 

Steve Clark: But somebody has to do this. 
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Jeff: This was... 

Steve Clark: Yeah, somebody’s got to be good at saying that on the phone and 
selling on the phone, cause you’re making a... 

Participant 1: You’re basically—exactly right. You’re selling it before the salesman 
gets there - you’re selling it, and you’re selling his professionalism and 
if you do something else I saw the other day on TV, if you’ll send a – 
you ask them for an email address so you could email them a picture 
of the consultant that’s coming out, because you are so firm on 
security you want to be sure that they know who’s coming out, so you 
email them a photograph of the guy and he’s going to have ID to show 
you so you know for sure you’re getting the right guy because, heck, 
you’re defending this guy’s kids and his wife when he’s out of town, 
and—so you can do all these stuff, that’s your part, shows that you’re 
really and seriously truly committed to security and then—then, you 
got his email address and you go and market to him through email. 

Jeff: Excellent! That is an excellent idea. I like that one. 

Steve Clark: Okay, good deal. Alright just... 

Jeff: That's one great idea for today, thank you! 

Steve Clark: You’re welcome. Well they’re all the great at it, every one of them is a 
great idea, it’s just that you may or may not be open to them all, that’s 
it. So it’s not the idea, it’s... 

Jeff: I'm open to them all, it’s which ones can you use immediately. 

Steve Clark: Well you can use them, I mean, they are all applicable, and that’s true 
of everybody on this call. The biggest thing people have that they have 
to deal with is somehow this whole mindset, Jeff, of my business as 
different and this stuff can’t apply, it will apply—the concepts will 
apply to every one of you, now it’s your job to figure out how to make 
it work in your specific industry, cause I’ve worked in over 60 
different industries with this stuff, I’ve not found one yet in which 
there wasn’t some application if people would spend the time in 
thought to figure out how to make it work for them. 


